
 

 

Memo 
To: Coakley Executive Committee 
From: Peter Britz, Coakley Coordinator  
Date: April 7, 2020 
Re: Activity report 
____________________________________________________________ 
  

Fall Sampling 2019 
Fall sampling round sampling is complete and CES is working on the annual report. The results 
have not come back from the data validator as of April 3, 2020. Once the validated data has been 
provided CES will complete the annual report.  
 

Spring Sampling 2020 
CES is preparing the proposal for the Spring sampling round to be completed in late April or early 
May. However, due to Covid-19 restrictions there will be some delay on collecting residential 
samples. Once sampling of residential samples is determined to be safe a schedule will be 
provided by CES. 

 
Deep Bedrock Study 

CES submitted the interim report to EPA and DES on November 25, 2019. After meeting with the 
regulators on March 9th CES has prepared a follow-up work plan incorporating agency comments. 
This workplan should be complete and submitted the week of April 6, 2020 and is expected to be 
the final work necessary to complete the deep bedrock study.  
 

Surface Water and Stormwater Report 
CES provided a response to comments on January 22. A response has not yet been provided by 
EPA.  
 

HB 494 
CES is exploring approaches to move ahead with a design that can be reviewed by the agencies. 
Once and approach has been selected it will be reviewed by NHDES before implementation 
occurs.  


